

Box 1054, Dalhousie, N. B. April 14, 1966.

The King's Highway Box 277, Moncton, N. B.

Dear Highway friends:

A letter is long overdue from our new work here in Dalhousie.

We want to tell you how thankful we are for God's leading in our ministry. Certainly we have been faced with some grave changes and adjustments this year. Yet we feel confident that in and through it all God has been leading.

We feel grateful that God has given us the privilege of presenting the cause of Holiness in this area.

Now to mention a few things we need to Praise the Lord for:

For those who first came to the area with our message;

For the vision, sacrifice, prayers and labours of Rev. & Mrs. Madden;

For the faithful group of people who have stood behind the work;

For the generous giving of our people; For the new families taking an interest in our work. This has served to encourage us a great deal in this Home Mission project;

For the prayers of God's people. Through your prayers we are seeing many obstacles removed;

And for the support and prayers of our wonderful Seal Cove folk.

Also, for a wonderful offering of \$380.00 which we took in on Easter Sunday for our building fund. "To God be the Glory". Now some things to "Pray" for:

Pray that the Lord will give to us a real Spiritual awakening, that folk may receive a real experience of heart-holiness; Pray for the didication and organization of our Church on June 26th. There is still much preparation for this occasion;

Pray for the completion of our building program, and that God shall supply the need. By October "67" our present indebtedness will be depleted. Pray that our work here shall become self-supporting.

Pray for our special meeting with Rev. R. H. Nicholson June 16 - 26.

May it be a real preparation for our organization.

Again we have many things to Praise the Lord for. This work becomes more of a challenge to us each day we labour to uphold the banner of Holiness on the North

Do remember us often as our success depends on your prayers and faithful support. We would welcome a good delegation of our people on Sunday afternoon June 26, 1966.

In Our Master's Service, Stewart & Phyllis Steeves.

## DEER ISLAND, N. B.

Dear Highway:-

A note from this corner of the vine-yard, is in order. Our fall meeting was much appreciated by those that attended and our Evangelist Bro. Nicholson, was at his best and preached under the anointing of the Holy Spirit.

His drawings were messages to the faith and spoke volumns of truth to needy hearts. God bless Bro. Nicholson.

Mrs. Owens venture with her book of poems has provided our church here with a new set of lights. They were dedicated Sunday (Easter) with Deacon Greenlaw responding to the presentation and receiving them on behalf of the church and Deacon Lambert praying the Dedication Prayer.

Our church remembered us with gifts at Christmas which were greatly appreciated.

We are hoping to be able to obtain a suitable house for a parsonage here, as our present house has to be rented. Join with us in prayer that we may have the leading of the Spirit of God.

Rev. Gorman will be with us for a Missionary Service May 12th. Also we are looking for the Gospelaires July 3rd. D.V.

Let us join in prayer that God will make possible another great Camp this year at Beulah.

> Yours for Souls, Rev. and Mrs. Owens.

> > Grand Harbour, N. B. and Woodward's Cove

Dear Highway readers:

It is a pleasure to write to the Highway, although we have been negligent in doing

Since coming here almost two years ago, we have had a wonderful time working among some wonderful people. The thoughtfulness of the people here for their pastor and family is much appreciated. In fact, to prove their thoughtrulness I will relate that we even got a raise in salary from both churches at the same time while one church didn't know the other was doing it. Praise the Lord.

This past winter, we have witnessed a revival on an Island wide Union level. The Barry Moore team was with us, and their interdenominational presentation of salvation through Christ was much appreciated. Nine Churches participated. Ninety decisions were recorded, and God sent fifteen of them our way, Praise His name.

We are enjoying God's blessing on our regular services The new testimonies are a blessing. Just last Sunday morning two teen-agers were sanctified. All our services are well attended. We give God praise for His blessing.

We are believing God for a fruitful year. God's blessing grows richer and richer as the days go by.

Pray for us.

Sincerely, Patricia and Marven Durling Kenneth, Mark and Karen Marva.

## HOME MISSION REPORT-YARMOUTH

Regular Services were resumed in the Crosby Memorial Chapel immediately after Beulah Camp, and held there until Easter Sunday. Attendance at the services and interest in our Church held steady through the fall and winter, and the faithful financial support given is worthy of note.

We had planned to move the Chapel approx. one hundred yards and continue using it for another year, (through the courtesy of the new owners of the old Bethany property), but after thorough investigation it was decided to sell it and rent elsewhere. The sills and floor were rotted badly, and the building was made by joining together two old buildings back

We have retained and are using our own pews, pulpit, piano, etc. in a rented hall on Main St., just across from the County Jail. It is upstairs, but gives more floor space than the old Chapel. First services were held April 17th., and we expect to be there for fifteen months.

In accordance with Home Mission Board decisions, we have made an offer to purchase the Central United Church. (The Ministers' Conference was held there in

## TAKE A SECOND LOOK

Continued from Page 2 their attitudes towards other Reformed Baptists who hold differing views on church union and other denominational matters. All of us need to be temperate in our attitudes towards even intemperate people!

Paul's introduction to this whole passage makes a fine conclusion to our discussion. "You, my friends, were called to be free men; only do not turn your freedom into licence for your lower nature, but be servants to one another in love" (NEB). This article will be successful if the Holy Spirit shows all of us areas of our lives where we need to apply temperance.

We ask for prayer that the Lord's will would be done in ALL matters as we seek to establish a strong Holiness Church.

There are excellent opportunities for Nurses and School Teachers in Yarmouth, if any young people are interested in coming down to help us along.

In His Service, Rev. & Mrs. Karl E. Gorman. Dear Friends of the Highway:

It has been some time since I have written to our church paper and I feel it is time I expressed my appreciation to our people through the Highway.

I am just completing eight years of full time Christian service and looking back am grateful to God for the way He has kept His hand upon my life, leading me in His will.

After several months of prayer and consideration, I've made the decision to take a Sabbatical leave and have been accepted at Houghton College, where I will take up studies in September.

All revival engagements for the coming year have been cancelled but the ones for the following year are being kept booked

tentatively. During the past year I've missed the fellowship of our pastors and people due to the fact I worked mostly with other denominations. However, the work has been close to my heart and you were remembered regularly in prayer.

I am grateful for the way our pastors and churches have supported me these years in keeping me busy in revival work and for their prayers. Will you continue to pray that I may be kept in the center of God's will.

Yours In Christian Love, Sheila Graham

## STUDENT ENROLLMENT AT E. H. B. S.

This year there are sixteen students enrolled in our African Bible School and some of these are supported by our Missionary Auxiliaries. Several students still need support.

Those auxiliaries planning to support students either fully or partially, please write to me as soon as possible so that information can be sent to you.

The cost for 1966 per student is one hundred dollars. The school year has just begun and terminates in November. Therefore money can be sent anytime before December 31, 1966 for student support.

ACCIDENT

From Hazen Ricker and Willard Myers It has been reported to the Highway that Mrs. Gerald Inman was involved in a serious accident while driving from Shelburne to Yarmouth to meet her husband who was returning from a Home Mission Board meeting.

The car was completly demolished, but none of the occupants of the car were seriously injured. We thank God for his care and protection in this matter.